DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

An Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 22nd March 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler,  Field,  Mayhew, Maclachlan,  Reeves, Rhys-Evans, Wilson .  In attendance were 5 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No comments were made by members of the public.
1
APOLOGIES.  No Apologies were received. 
2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllr. Alexander declared an interest in the Bumble Bee Cottage planning application.
3
PLANNING

3.1 
Bumble Bee Cottage, The Street.

As the result of several complaints by members of the public a retrospective planning application has been submitted regarding the driveway and oil tank at this property. A general discussion was held and several councillors were unhappy that the changes had gone ahead without planning permission but it was felt that they had no objections to the driveway as long as the splay conformed with the highway depts requirements. However all councillors disapproved on the placing of the oil tank and suggested that it be moved to the rear of the property.
3.2
Severn, The Street.

Application to extend 2 bedroom bungalow to 4 beds incorporating the existing garage and building a new 2 car garage at the front of the premises. It was agreed to approve the extension of the house with a concern about the proposed rendering of the brickwork. However several complaints had been received from parishioners re the position of the garage. Councillors felt that the garage was not in keeping with the rest of the street and objected to it. The meeting was suspended on two occasions during this item to confer with the applicants. The applicants did state that they would be happy to reconsider the garage aspect of the application.

4
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


A questionnaire had been received by the council seeking the councils views on the governments proposals to introduce a Community right to Buy – Assets of community value. For example this would give a community a period of time to raise money to purchase an asset like the last shop or pub in a village. A general discussion was held and the chairman was asked to write a letter objecting to such a proposal.
The meeting ended at  8.27pm.
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